8/20/08 - Hearing Minutes for  NOI, James Hubert, 534 County Road, septic design for the creation of a new lot on Greenville Road..

Hearing opened at 8:00pm 

James Hubert appeared before the Commission to explain that he wants to sell the property with a permit in hand.

Purchased the property in January 2008.  Subdivided the property into two lots – now lot B - 3.07 acres and Lot A - 1.98 acres. The smaller lot is the one that will be sold.  

During the site visit there was a “ditch” at the back of the property that appeared to attempt to drain a wetland on the other side of the wall – neighbor’s property.  The ditch might also have been dug to “de-water” the area at the back of the property.  If it was dug to de-water the property, it was probably dug just prior to the red pines being planted – perhaps 30 – 50 years ago.

The wetland on the other side of the wall was BVW to a stream that flowed from across the street and possibly picked up road catch basin overflow, since there was little if any flow on the other side of the road.

No data has been received from MikeTurgeon of Turgeon Environmental Services, Townsend (978) 597-2244, the Wetlands scientist that marked the wetlands.

Commissioners agree that the ditch at the back of the property is not protectable under the Wetlands Protection Act, since it is intermittent and not connecting one wetland to another wetland.

Without data being presented, it is unclear whether the stream on the neighbor’s property is protectable.

Asked for either data sheets from the engineer and/or information from Bill Davis about the nature of the water source into the stream.

Roberta suggested that the applicant might find it in his best interest to invest a little more time in pursuing the data sheets or information from Bill Davis as selling a lot without wetland restrictions might be easier and/or more profitable.  If there were no protectable wetlands, there would be no reason for issuance of an Order of Conditions.  In fact, the hearing would be suspended and the application withdraw.  Perhaps the application fee might even be refunded?

Motion to continue the hearing until 9/3/08 @8:00pm. Unanimous vote in favor of the motion.
